
Date of Notice: January 3, 2019 

 

STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS 

RHODE ISLAND DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

Public Hearing IN RE: Petition to add Opioid Dependency as a debilitating medical condition 

pursuant to R.I. Gen. Laws § 21-28.6-5. 

The Director of the Rhode Island Department of Health (“RIDOH”) has under consideration a 

Petition to add Opioid Dependency as a debilitating medical condition pursuant to Rhode Island 

General Laws § 21-28.6-5 (“R.I. Gen. Laws § 21-28.6-5”). This Petition, dated October 24, 2018, 

was received by RIDOH on October 24, 2018. A copy of this Petition is attached to this Notice of 

Public Hearing (“Notice”).    

Pursuant to R.I. Gen. Laws § 21-28.6-5, the Department shall hold a public hearing (“Hearing”) 

on February 6, 2019, 10:00 AM at the Rhode Island Department of Health Auditorium, 

Lower Level, 3 Capitol Hill, Providence, RI, 02908, at which time and place all persons 

interested therein will be heard.  Pursuant to R.I. Gen. Laws § 21-28.6-5, RIDOH, in considering 

such petitions shall include public notice of, and an opportunity to comment in a public hearing, 

upon such petitions.  

The Hearing Officer will limit testimony to the specific request included in the attached Petition. 

Testimony regarding any other aspects of the Medical Marijuana Program and/or the regulations 

thereof will not be accepted at this time. The seating capacity of the room will be enforced and 

therefore the number of persons participating in the hearing may be limited at any time by the 

Hearing Officer, in order to comply with safety and fire codes.  

RIDOH is accessible. If communication assistance is needed, or any other accommodation to 

ensure equal participation, please call RI Relay 711 at least three (3) business days in advance of 

the Hearing so arrangements can be made to provide such assistance at no cost to the person 

requesting it.  

Written comments may be directed to Paula Pullano, Rhode Island Department of Health, 3 Capitol 

Hill, Providence, Rhode Island 02908 or by e-mail at paula.pullano@health.ri.gov either before or 

on the day of the Hearing. Written comments received after the close of business (5:00 PM) on 

February 6, 2019 will not be accepted. Persons intending to present comments at the Hearing are 

encouraged to bring a written copy of their testimony, if possible, to be included in the record of 

public comments. 

mailto:paula.pullano@health.ri.gov
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